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April 21, 2015  

(1:00 P.M.)
Minutes of Ad Hoc Neighborhood Blight Housing and Neighborhoods Subcommittee meeting of April 16, 2015 
Topic:  Property Asset Management Optimization, Vacant Property Registry and housing and Neighborhoods improvement issues.
Location:  Conference Room A, 4th Floor, Suite 425, 117 West Duval St., Jacksonville, FL
City Attendees: Council Member Gulliford, Council Member Jones, Council Member Crescimbeni, Elaine Spencer (Chief Housing & Community Development), Paige Johnston (Office of General Counsel), Robert Campbell (Council Auditor Office), Dan McDonald (ECA), Caleena Shirley (Housing & Community Development), Kimberly Scott (Director, Regulatory Compliance), Bryan Mosier (Regulatory Compliance), Sandra Stockwell (Office of General Counsel), (Darrell Griffin (Housing & Community Development) and Stan Johnson 
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.
Meeting convened: 10:05 a.m.
Darrell Griffin reviewed and discussed the Proposed Batch Foreclosure criteria (see attached). He further discussed the reasoning for selecting homes that have accumulated liens totaling $3000.00 or greater. The group discussed the need for septic tank eradication and the determining criteria for establishing the targeted area.  Sandra Stockwell informed the group that process would have to be served personally in order to have a marketable title, which ensures that the buyer would be able to get a mortgage from an institutional lender. Council Member Gulliford voiced the need for an organization, which their sole responsibility would be to distribute the homes received via the batch foreclosure process to for-profit and non-profit organizations. Elaine Spencer briefly discussed a few land banking ideas. Council Member Gulliford suggested tabling the batch foreclosure idea until the land banking conversation has taken placed.
Caleena Shirley briefed the members on the pros/cons of Sarasota, FL’s Abandoned/Foreclosed Property Registration System (See attached). The group discussed their progressive fee structure and whether the City should take a more aggressive approach with our fees. 
Caleena Shirley presented recommendations on funding percentages to be allocated towards each potential strategy with funds received from the Vacant Property Registry (See attached). Strategy 1, would be funded at 30%, Strategy 2, at 40% and Strategy 3, at 20% with a 10% contingency. It was explained that Strategy 2, received a greater percentage as those strategies cost more to provide. The group discussed the need for ensuring legal services related to foreclosure litigation is part of Strategy 1. Sandra Stockwell stated that funds collected from the banks cannot be used to fight the banks. Jim Kowalski explained that even though a home owner is involved in the foreclosure mitigation process it does not prevent lenders from moving forward in court with a foreclosure. He identified that process as dual tracking and suggested the City should have a process in place that addresses that issue. Council Member Gulliford suggested that the draft legislation include language that states the percentages are subject to change or review annually. Robert Campbell recommended language be added that would alleviate the need for a contingency, but if needed, could expand the dollars within a strategy.   
Paige Johnston solicited clarification from the members concerning past recommendations to have the fee structure reassessed every two years. The members agreed that the draft legislation should designate Housing to review the fee structure every two years and during the annual budget process make recommendations to the City Council of any recommended changes. However, the policy would be subject to review annually. Paige Johnston expressed to the group concerns voiced by Nancy Garcia involving short sales and the vacant property registry. 
Council Member Gulliford thanked the participants and the meeting was adjourned. 

Meeting adjourned: 11:20 a.m.      
Minutes:  Stan Johnson
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